
Zymurgy Club General Membership meeting
January 12, 2022
President Bob Schneider called the meeting to order at 6 p.m.
A quorum was established of 84 members.
Bob thanked all members for joining us for the first meeting of the year.
Treasurer’s report – Sue Redman advised general checking account has a balance of $20,909.
Old Business- None

New Business- 
Approve funds for the Chili Cook off balance of ($301). Moved to approve by Phil Mateika, 2nd by Ed Dishong. Discussion to amend the motion to pay the total $1300 bill by Bill Houck, 2nd by Kenny. Passed by membership.
Approve funds for Club runner ($1524) Audie moved to approve, Len Clark 2nd, motion passed by membership.
There is a budget for the annual members picnic of $1500. Motion to accept budge by Bob Muggli, 2nd by Carol Pace, Passed by membership.
Ice Machine in early stages of evaluation by Rec Center. A CR form has been sent to the maintenance department for consideration of a new ice machine.
The board is researching HD antennas for the club. Don Marshall advised he has one and will donate it to the club. Thank you, Don.
A reminder to be considerate of others when crafting, please share equipment and supplies. Everyone has an opportunity to use all of the equipment we have.



Committee Reports
Apparel- Carol Pace advised she has found a new vendor, Desert Sun and they are willing to work with us, but may be raising their prices in the future. Order ASAP or tonight.
Brew Crew-Dave Ryg advised there has been lots of activity with new members learning how to make Beer.
Coffee – Jake Kluch   no report
Events- Sheri advised the committee is working on lots of events for the year and the next big one is the Chili Cook off- there is still time to register for the event.
John Hodgson will be playing in February, there is an Art class and many events listed in the Newsletter every week.
Fermenting Friendship- Randy advised that this is for crafters to talk about their products and there has been a lot of educational discussion coming  from questioning minds. FF meets on the first and third Thursdays at 5.
Grain Father – John Low discussed on this system works in detail.
Membership- Sharon advised that to date we have a total of 462 members. There are only 64 non renewals.
Newsletter-Maryalyce has done a great job and we thank her for her hard work every week.
PR-David Bartlett advised that he wants pictures of all the events for the various newspapers.
Safety- Audie advised to keep the door closed and locked when you leave, clean up your mess. There was water on the floor in front of the sink and someone could have had a bad fall. Audie purchased a mat for in front of the sink. Please pick up all broken glass, double bag and note there is glass in the bag for the janitors.



Wine- Walt advised there were many new members and he needs help on Monday’s. Dave Dunbar has helped before and will assist. Walt would also like to give lessons on making Beef Jerky. He has 10 people waiting for a class, there will be a sign-up sheet soon. Walt and Jackie will start the sausage making classes again.
Katherine is back and she teaches Wine 101 for beginners.
Wine Education Class-Jackie thanked all members who sign up for her classes, they are always full. There will be a special wine and cheese pairing class on February 11—class is full.
Jackie advised the April 9 picnic is open to members only as a thank you. The Brew Crew is making beer for the picnic and Jackie is making Raffle baskets made up of members crafts. Jackie asked all members to donate a bottle wine to this event as we have in the past.
April 30 there will be a wine lecture at Palm Ridge with 2 Wine Businesses sharing their story and their wine. Jackie would like to have at least 200 people attend.
Wine Storage – Angie Salais will take over the cooler. Walt may be able to build in more bins. The large bins hold up to 28 bottles, and the smaller bins hold 18 bottles.
Bob Waite advised there were a lot of people here, standing room only and there is need for more space. What can be done. President Bob advised this would be a long process but something the board has already considered. Make sure you check in and sign in every time you come in even for a few minutes. The rec Center takes the number of members using their room into consideration for any changes.
Meeting adjourned at 7 pm

Respectfully submitted
Judy Penman,Secretary

